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Senate Diary
The Senate of the UP held its regular meeting on 15th December in the Senate Hall of the Rector's Office, in the Advent spirit.
The senators decided on personal matters, the conferral of the titles of professor, associate professor, senior research fellow, professor emerita, associate professor, honorary doctorate, professor emerita/emeritus. The application for the post of Director of the Centre for Digital Teaching and Learning Support was accepted.
The document "UP Human Strategy" was presented by Dr. András Komócsi, Vice Rector for Academic Affairs. The strategy is based on five pillars, which include strengthening the UP brand and internal communication, an internationally visible university, promoting research, contributing to a student-friendly university and appropriate information technology. Rector Dr. Attila Miseta added that the production of the document is also an obligation for the institution, and that legislative changes are expected in January that will induce further changes in the document. "Nevertheless, I ask for the support of the senators, as I consider that a good quality material has been produced," the rector said. The Senate approved the document.
Chancellor István Decsi made a proposal for the adoption of the revised planning principles of the University of Pécs. "The more precise version of the indicators is expected to be incorporated into the contract by the end of January, which will eliminate the previous uncertainties," said Chancellor István Decsi, adding that the schedule for the personal consultations is set for the second half of January, so the UP 2023 business plan is expected to be presented to the Senate at the end of February. Regarding the expected changes in the indicators, Dr. Zoltán Schepp, Vice-Rector, said, "The fulfilment of the educational indicators is of utmost importance to ensure that the marginal conditions are available, but unlike before, the indicators will be calculated aggregated rather than by field of study - a new challenge for everyone. We should learn from this year's experience! For 2023, deccentres should expect clear guidance by the second quarter."
